
Dayton High School SBDM Meeting 

Wednesday, November 20th, 2024 

High School Library 

3:45 PM 

Members: Kyle Fitzgerald, Angela Kohrs, Tom Ratterman, Rose Bihr, Angela Gonzalez, Scott 
Meyers (Chairperson), Brian Volpenhein (Secretary) 

In-Attendance: Angela Kohrs, Tom Ratterman, Scott Meyers (Chairperson), Brian Volpenhein 
(Secretary) 

Meeting called to order at 3:47 PM by Chairperson Meyers 

1. Opening Business 
a. Approval of the Agenda 

i. Motion to approve the agenda made by Mr. Fitzgerald, second by Mr. 
Ratterman.  No objections. 

b. Approval of the September Minutes 
i. Motion to approve the August minutes made by Mrs. Kohrs, second by 

Mr. Ratterman. No objections. 
b. Good News Report 

i. Mr. Meyers commented on our positive attendance rates. As a district, our 
attendance rate is up 2.63% compared to this time last year. 

ii. Mr. Meyers commented on the positivity of the Energy Bus, our 
attendance competitions, and our recent Inspire Speakers. 

iii. Mr. Ratterman commented on students working on their anti-bullying 
campaigns and students excitement about the project.  

c. Public Comment 
i. No public comment. 

 
2. Student Achievement Report/Data 

a. Post-Secondary Rate 
i. There has been no change in our current Post-secondary Readiness. The 

school did administer the KYOTE last week to offer sophomore students 
an opportunity to gain the needed scores to attend the Young Scholars 
Association at NKU.  

ii. Mrs. Kohrs shared how some of our students who attend The Point will 
become Career Ready due to the School to Work Program.  

b. KSA Data Review 
i. Mr. Meyers shared the KSA report that he shared with the Board at the 

special data meeting last week. He specifically pointed out our 
accountability scores for the middle and high school and how we compare 



with other local schools. He also pointed out a few specific areas of 
growth and struggle.  
 

3. Budget Report 
a. There were no questions or comments about the budget report.  

 
4. Committee Reports-Special Education 

a. Mrs. Kohrs outlined the course failures of our special education students for the 
first quarter. The only concerning number was from the sophomore group who 
had five students failing nine courses. Mrs. Kohrs also commented on the concern 
for students failing English specifically and how those tend to be tougher courses.  

b. Mrs. Kohrs shared a few success stories of students who are thriving in their 
classes and are very close to graduating.  
  

5. New Business 
a. Graduation Ceremony, Awards, and Recognition Policy – Policy 8.04 (2nd 

Reading)-Motion to approve the policy made by Mrs. Kohrs, second by Mr. 
Ratterman. 
 

6. Sharing of November Board Report 
a. The council approved the Board Report.  

 
7. Adjournment 

a. Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Ratterman, second by Mr. Fitzgerald. No 
objections. Meeting adjourned at 4:20 PM. 

 


